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MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
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, 2016 

By authority of AS 08.01.070(2), and in compliance with the provisions of AS 
44.62, Article 6, a scheduled meeting of the Board of Chiropractic Examiners was 
held at the Westmark Hotel, Fairbanks on Friday, May 20t\ 2016, beginning at 
9:25 a.m. 

Agenda Item 3 Oral Interview with the Board Time: 9:25 a.m. 

Richard Woolley entered the room for his oral interview with the Board. Dr. Woolley is 
from Utah and attended Northwest Health Sciences University. The Board asked Dr. 
Woolley about what facilitated his interested in chiropractic, to which he responded that he 
has been practicing as an athletic trainer and saw the benefits of spinal manipulation. Dr. 
Woolley also stated that he was pursuing a diplomate as a sports physician. The Board 
inquired to Dr. Woolley if he had a place to practice, to which he stated that he was currently 
working at Northwest Spine Relief Services in Fairbanks. When asked what he would 
contribute to the chiropractic profession, Dr. Woolley responded that he wanted to 
emphasize on expressed assessment skills to provide patients with an enhanced 
understanding of their conditions and treatment. Dr. Woolley was then informed that he had 
passed the jurisprudence examination. 

Luke Waack then entered the room for his oral interview with the Board. Mr. Waack 
inform�d the Board that he was still pursuing the chiropractic curriculum at Northwestern 
Health Sciences and would be graduating in October. Mr. Waack also informed the Board 
that he had a military background and previously worked as a newspaper editor at Fort 
Richardson AFB. When asked what facilitated his interest in chiropractic, Mr. Waack stated 
that he has had personal relief from seeking chiropractic care, and that his elder brother is a 
chiropractor, who he also credits for his interest. Mr. Waack was approached to work as an 
associate and has an internship planned under Dr. Endsley in Soldotna. Mr. Waack was then 
informed that he had passed the jurisprudence examination and encouraged to contact the 
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